
            Hinderclay Newsletter July 2020  

We hope that you are finding the newsletter useful, and     
want to thank all those who work on producing it from the   
contributors, designer, printers and deliverers. If you have 
anything you would like to include in future newsletters, 
please send to karencalton@hotmail.co.uk or phone her on  
01379 898949.  

Village Hall Little Ernie 

The Village Hall committee have met 

and we have the news you have been 

waiting for!  

April 
1st  61  Glenn Garnham 
2nd  68  Roger Michaels 
3rd  198  Mr F Garnham 
4th  226  Mr D Ireland 
 
May 
1st  209  Mrs G Parker 
2nd  62  Kathryn Spooner 
3rd  121  Jackie Pursehouse 
4th  218  Mrs Sarah Parker 
 
June 
1st  193  Mrs K Trumpess 
2nd  44  Megan Denny 
3rd  226  Mr D Ireland 
4th  112  David Thorrold 

Keeping the Newsletter going 
We are still in need of someone to 
collect the information and articles 
for the newsletter. This would be 
passed on to Rowena Kerslake, who 
designs the pages and types it up. 
Rowena is happy to    accept the  
information in paper form so       
technology is not needed. We also 
have a generous resident who has 
offered a donation to pay for   
printing, and other volunteers print, 
fold and deliver the newsletters. 
Please contact me if you feel that 
you could help to keep the newslet-
ter going. Karen Calton  
01379 898949 or karencal-
ton@hotmail.co.uk 

Gressinghams staff shop 
We have been asked by Gressinghams to 
only arrive at the shop between 4pm and 
5.30pm as it is open to workers between 
3pm and 4pm, during their break time so 
they don’t want residents holding them up 
or causing problems with social distancing. 
The shop is open on Tuesdays and     
Thursdays. Card payment only. 
 

 Do you need help or support? 
 
Although lockdown is easing, the people who have been volunteering are 
still very happy to collect prescriptions, shopping etc and help out where 
people are in need. Just call them! 

Parish Council  
The next Parish Council  meeting is 
due to be held on Thursday 9th July. 
As yet we don’t know if this will be 
held at the village hall or via Zoom. 
Please refer to the  Parish Council 
notice board for more details nearer 
the date or visit 
hinderclay.suffolk.gov.uk  
The new chairman is David Emerton 
whose email address is                                
david.emerton2017@outlook. 
com 

Karen Calton 01379 898949 Roger Michaels 01379 890257 

Kate Rose  01379 898562 Chris Clayton 07841 016384 

Ken Smith  

(happy to chat!) 

01379 898776 Rowena Kerslake 07808 772197 

Richard Langston 07939 241550 Julia Kenyon 07931  327004 

 Debbie Plater 01379 898030   
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Summer Gateway Fair 
As we are unable to hold a summer fair in the village hall, which usually     
raises much needed funds for the church, Rowena has suggested via the   
village Facebook page that we hold a Summer Gateway Fair. Local residents 
have volunteered to have a table in their gateway around the village and will 
sell items such as homemade jam, cakes, bric a brac,  books and games, 
crafts etc or will set up a game that can be played without compromising 
safety. A bbq has been offered and also a collection of Mustang cars could 
arrive for the Fair, if they are allowed to park at the village hall (the question 
is to be asked!). Rowena is putting together a guidance sheet in line with 
Government guidance for safety to go out to anyone who wants to take part. 
We hope that even if you don’t want a table, you might like to decorate your 
gateway so the village looks lovely for people walking round. Rowena will 
make a map for people to find the tables easily and there will be safety     
advice for people visiting the tables on the back of the map. If you want to 
take part (we have about 15 tables so far), contact Rowena on 
07808772197 or email familykerslake@gmail.com for more information. 

 

Please don’t leave your litter and dog poo around the village! This is especially 
a problem around Cowfen Lane where it is not being cleared up by owners. 
Please be responsible and clear up after your dog—it is very unpleasant for fel-
low walkers and also against the law not to clear up after your dog.  

St Mary's Church 

Although our church will be         

allowed to hold services 

from 4th July - Hinderclay 

will hopefully hold its first 

service sometime in August. 

We will follow the          

government and church guidelines and 

make your return to St Mary's as safe and        

enjoyable as possible. At present we are 

open for private   prayer and we are 

streaming a service every   Sunday. This 

can be accessed via Facebook page at 

www.facebook.com/unitedbeniface/ 

We look forward to meeting you again, 

until then keep well and stay safe. 

Honey For Sale 
Local Suffolk Honey, produced close to Hinderclay from my own 
hives. I currently have a range of honeys including runny, soft set 
and naturally set. The runny you can use for anything, on toast,  ce-
real, granola, porridge and cooking. The soft set is easy to spread on 
toast with a smooth   texture, and a personal favourite. The set is still 
spreadable but with a grainy texture, this is also good to use as an 
alternative to sugar in tea and coffee. The jars are £5 per 1lb (454g), 
this is larger than a supermarket jar. Please contact Martin Brown on 
07599744509 to arrange collection from Hinderclay 

Suffolk Historic Churches Trust 
Sponsored Cycle Ride 
A final decision is to be made at the end 
of July, but it is hoped that this years 
sponsored cycle ride will go ahead as 
planned on Saturday 12th September.     
Hopefully it will be a wonderful oppor-
tunity to visit churches and chapels that 
have been closed for too long. As many 
of you may of taken up cycling during the 
lockdown, you may like to consider cy-
cling on behalf of St Marys, Hinderclay 
this year. Please get in touch with me if 
you feel that you could take part. karen-
calton@hotmail.co.uk 
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